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_ A!though he served on several different submarines. his most
interesting  assignment was aboard the USS Albaco;e. The
Albac_ore, which is now a museum in Kittery, Maine, was an
experimental submarine with a unique hull design. Powered by
both diesel engines and batteries, it could travel in excess of 50
MPH and was the fastest submarine in the world at that time.
Serving as leading IC Electrician, Mr. Mills was in charge of
operation, repair, and maintenance of all telephone systems,
gyrocompasses, and direct navigational equipment, and supervised
one-third of the enlisted personnel. At this time he was
commended for outstanding professional ability and leadership.
Mr. Mills says, “It was a pleasure to be a crewmember of a
submarine that participated in experiments to discover what
maneuvers a submarine could perform.” As a crewmember of the
Albacore he also had the opportunity to meet several dignitaries,
including Lord Louis Mountbatten, First Sea Lord of London.

During his career, Mr. Mills received specialized training in
the fields of Sonmar and Underwater Sound, Interior
Communications, Specialized Instrumentation, Basic Submarines,
Submarine Damage Control, Advanced Electricity, and Disaster
Control Indoctrination. In 1955, he was assigned to a USN
Research team mn Washington, D.C. where he helped to conduct
tests on protective uniforms for mustard gas. He was, for a time,
an instructor, teaching basic electricity and submarines to high
school students and spoke often to young “Sea Scout” groups.

On July 15, 1965, Mr. Mills retired from the Navy after
“twenty-one exciting and opportunity-filled years”. In 1970, he
and his wife, Beverly, returned to Ridgway and the home where
Mr. Mills had grown up. |
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“Sailor, Rest Your Oar”
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James M. Mills

James M. Mills, 75, of 106 Sycamore St., Ridgway,
died 1:30 p.m. Saturday, July 27, 2002, at New Harmony
Health Care in New Harmony, Ind.

Graveside services will be held 11 a.m. Wednesday,
July 31, 2002, at St. Joseph's Cemetery with Father Don
Abell officiating. Visitation is 4 to 8 p.m. Tuesday, July 30,
2002, at Vickery Funeral Chapel in Ridgway with a prayer
service at 7 p.m. Military services will be conducted by
Ridgway American Legion Post No. 596.

He was born May 30, 1927, in Ridgway to the late
Matthew and Mary Emelie (Drone) Mills. On Sept. 17,
1965, he married the former Beverly Baptista, who
survives.

He was an I.C. electrician and a member of St.
Joseph's Catholic Church in Ridgway. He was a retired 21-
year Navy veteran. He was a life member of VFW Ridgway
Post No. 5508 and Ridgway American Legion Post No.
596.

In addition to his wife, he is survived by three
daughters, Sharon Smith of Haverhill, Mass., Debbie
(Peter) Sotos of Naples, Fla. and Bernadine (Terry) Clifford
of Groveland, Mass.; two sons, James Michael Mills of
Ridgway and Hall Matthew (Sue) Mills of Haverhill, Mass.;
a sister, Alice Couser of Ridgway; a brother, Bernard Mills
of Cave-in-Rock; 10 grandchildren and two great-
grandchildren.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by
a son, Donald Mills; a sister, Martha Mills and three
brothers, George, Richard and Earl Mills.





